

- 1. Welcome & Call to Order 7:03pm
- 2. Approval of February 2021 Meeting Minutes: minutes were approved and seconded
- 3. Principal's Report: Transitioning into five full days. Feels good to get back to a bit of normal. Staff celebration-Dr. Tally joined and ate lunch with the students with a towel. Lunch and recess was a barrier to transitioning into full days but the kids are adapting well. YMCA is back at Brookdale. A.C.E. time. Teacher Appreciation is first week of May. Than the end of year 5 th grade celebration is June 4th. 33 days left of school. 7 months of testing was condensed into 2 months so we are doing the best we can. Next year planning of full days. Determining medically exemption for zoom would be an option.
- 4. President's Report: Gift card drive is still a great way to reconize a staff member. Still a need for back packs. PDAC meeting coming up. Overcrowding is hitting home again, borders are going to be reevaluated again.
- 5. Treasurer's Report: We have about \$12,880. We are doing ok but we still have a few things to pay for. There is no extra surplus. There is a few recent family dinners and hopefully they can go towards the library. We are in need of an Audit committee.
- 6. Vice President's Report
 - a. Committee Chair Updates: Chair Person needed for School Assembly, basketball nights may need new equipment for next year, Brainiacs went so successful this year, Birthday with bobcat may need chairperson and made over \$1,000, Brookdale Cookbook, Classroom Coordinator, Fun Run raised over \$5,000 and was socially distanced safe courses all weekend and was a huge success, all kids received a water bottle, Chairperson needed for family dinner nights, 5th grade social planned with cook out, activities outside and slideshow, Hospitality went well this year, IPPC, gift cards, LMC redesign we are applying for grants and getting estimated of how much it will cost, PDAC event 4/29 and is free to attend, Project Arrow PTA, Reflections, School Supply Kit is TBD, Spirit wear was over 120 orders, Steam night sold 65 kits and 10 kits donated, Tokens for teachers had goodies each month for the teachers, World Culture Fair was successful chairperson needed next year, Sold 240 yearbooks.

7. New Business

- a. Presentation of the 2021-22 PTA Executive Board slate: Mia Baumgartner presented the slate
- b. Elections: Megan Happ was elected President; Nikhil Dhokale was elected Vice President; Krista Riccitelli was elected Treasurer; Julia Molyboga was elected Secretary.
- 8. Meeting Adjourned at 8:25pm

<u>Attendees</u>

Megan Happ, Rebecca Yonan, Annette Diaz, Jennifer Louden, Krista Riccitelli, Mia and Tom Baumgartner, Keeley Schmid, Abby Penich, Nikki Guerrero, Nikhil Dhokale, Ann Cotner, Megan Marshall, Kimberly Miracle-Gray, Gina Howley, Lisa Biewer, Layenie Grace, Carol Gaines, Monica Scarpino